

[View this email in your browser](#)



Table of Contents

- [CHAIR'S PREVIEW](#)
- [DELEGATE'S CORNER](#)
- [MINUTES - AREA COMMITTEE MEETING \(ACM\)](#)
- [FINANCIAL REPORTS](#)
- [AREA MOTIONS](#)
- [CALENDAR - PANEL 75](#)
- [COMMITTEES AND SHARING SESSIONS](#)

CHAIR'S PREVIEW

Chair's Preview
August 2024

We have one Assembly left in this Panel: the Fall Election Assembly. As I prepare my Job Description, I am flooded with all the things I have learned in General Service

that I had never considered before, when it comes to the spiritual nature of work, and a job well done.

Am I incorporating prayer, meditation and inventory into the process?

Am I going to any lengths for the program that continues to save my life day after day?

Am I available? Do I have the time and willingness to show up to the position I am raising my hand for? Have I communicated with my loved ones and workplace to make sure everyone I affect is aware of my time commitments?

Have I read the job description of the position I am raising my hand for?

Am I practicing humility? Do I have the willingness to ask for help from those who have held the position before me? Can I learn what was done in the past before I try to do things my way?

In the position I currently hold, am I willing to share what I have learned, if asked?

Have I created a pass-it-on for the next person who rotates into my position?

Has the position I currently hold changed within the last panel? Are these changes documented so that they may be continued seamlessly?

This practice of letting go and being responsible has changed my character from someone who expected everything to be done for me, to understanding that it is my responsibility to step up, ask for help, pass on what I have learned, and keep the spirit of sacrifice alive so that I do not return to my previous ways of expecting the world to hand me everything, and drinking myself into oblivion because my expectations were never met.

Thank you for teaching me how to put in effort, action, and ask for help, instead of blame, resentment, and entitlement. What a shift!

Chitra S.

Chair, CNCA 06

Panel 73



DELEGATE'S CORNER

Delegate's Corner: August 2024

Service can sometimes be a commitment.

Other times, it is a lifesaver.

July was a difficult month. My partner was in an accident and ended up in the hospital for a week, my plans and schedule kept changing, work was difficult (start of a new fiscal year using a new electronic health record). It was all a bit overwhelming... at times almost unmanageable. (But I did manage to get through it all.)

So, my service commitments, while sometimes challenging, became something of a grounding talisman. Life might sometimes spin a bit out of control, but helping an alcoholic in need reminds me that I have a life filled with blessings.

Connecting with others in service is one way my Higher Power manifests in my life. As someone with non-traditional spiritual beliefs, I have had to seek God out in the connections I have with other people. So, I want to thank you all for letting me visit your groups and districts. It was grounding and healing. And everything that was difficult is getting better.

Thank you for keeping me busy!

Yours in service,
Eric Lee, Panel 73 Delegate



MINUTES - AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (ACM)

CALIFORNIA NORTHERN COASTAL AREA COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES July 27, 2024

The monthly committee meeting of CNCA was held using a hybrid format on July 27, 2024, with some members attending virtually and others attending at the

Petaluma Community Center. Chitra S. opened the meeting at 12:30 p.m. with the Serenity Prayer. Jeff D. from District 11 read the AA Preamble, Eduardo P. from District 40 read Tradition Seven in Spanish, and Ben G. from District 12 read Concept Seven in English. We had one new GSR and one visitor. There were six past Delegates present: Diane O. (P35), Bob D. (P36 Area 28), Barbara M. (P41), David N. (P59 and past Trustee), Joann L. (P67), Jennifer B. (P71). The June financial report and ACM minutes were accepted as published in the CNCA Comments and Comentarios. **Attendance:** 74 in person; 43 online. **Birthdays:**85/5.

Before opening the meeting, Claudia N. shared the Treasurer's job description, which will be published in the Comments and Comentarios. There were no questions.

OFFICER REPORTS

DELEGATE—ERIC L.: Registration for the International Convention opens September 10; you can arrange lodging in Vancouver after registering. Two new Young People's Video Project videos are now available on AA.org. The Public Information Desk produced these videos at ICYPAA in San Francisco in 2023. At our Election Assembly, we will also elect our Area's candidate for Trustee-at-large (United States).

ALTERNATE DELEGATE – MIGUEL H.: I met with some of the alternate delegates at the Regional Forum for lunch. The Public Information desk has two new videos from the Young People's Video project, now available on aa.org. "Young and Sober in AA: It could save your life" and "Young and Sober in AA: I thought drinking made me an artist." Please share them with young people in your community and anyone you think might be interested in this message of hope and recovery. These can be used for PI or CPC presentations. More videos from a range of young people (including videos in French and Spanish) are coming soon.

CHAIR - CHITRA S.: For the Summer Assembly, we have three items of Old Business in the morning that we may vote on. Please make sure our voting members understand the motions, can deliver additional group consciences, and are prepared to vote. Let's learn about the Workshop Topics listed on the Summer Assembly flyer and consider the principles that apply to each topic. Please ask for help if you are unclear. Our Area Tech Committee created an ad hoc electronic voting committee, which created initial procedures for electronic voting. We will test it by holding two mock third legacy voting rounds at the end of the business meeting at the Summer Assembly. Our friends from CNIA will attend this process and assist with the voting procedure during our November election. I am available to answer questions and give my thoughts as we experiment with something new. Call me anytime!

TREASURER – CLAUDIA N.: As of today, our checking account has \$28,837.27, and our prudent reserve (savings account) is \$13,850.57, 1/12 of this year’s budget, or approximately 1-month operating expenses. At the end of June, our actual contributions were \$7,536, and our budgeted contributions were \$12,392. Actual expenses were \$6,517; the budget was \$8,921. Square contributions in June totaled \$2,886.86 with 88 transactions, which is a bit lighter than last month. Now that our second quarter is finishing, we should see a slight uptick in contributions. Please let your groups and districts know how grateful the Area is for their generous contributions that help us continue our 12-step work. Please remind your groups to put their group numbers on their checks. You can contribute online at cnca06.org/contribute.

ASSEMBLY COORDINATOR – JACKIE B.: D17 Spanish South is ready to welcome us on August 10th in Campbell for the Summer Assembly. Due to a recent staff change at the venue, D17 is submitting a revised bid form. Registration opens at 8:30 am; please do not arrive earlier. The venue is the Orchard City Banquet Hall, easily found at the main entrance of the parking lot. DCMCs and Committee Chairs, please send me seating accommodation requests, including those needing to sit near a speaker or close to the video screen or those using mobility devices who need a wheelchair or collator space set aside at your table. The calendar for Panel 75 is out and will be on the website soon. It includes the date and location of the 2025 Pre-Conference Assembly hosted by D03 Santa Cruz. I expect to see a bid for the Post-Conference Assembly soon. However, we need a district to bid for the 2025 Summer Assembly.

REGISTRAR—DREW B.: At the forum in Las Vegas, there was some loving discussion on our reporting on our 7th tradition contributions. At our GSO area Registrar meeting last week, GSO staff identified an error in ONLINE contribution reporting, showing group contributions as Individual contributions. Treasurers (or other trusted servants making contributions) were doing everything correctly; there was an error in the ERP and how the information was reported since Fall 2019. If you want to see the letter, I will forward you the email from Lorna, our Senior Director of Technology Services. A new set of features is coming to Fellowship Connection, including better search capabilities and easier ways of assigning positions to new commitment holders. Every month, we feature a group in our area that has a fun and engaging name. This month, our group is Men’s GIFT. GIFT is an acronym for Get In the \$&*\$# Truck. District 08 in San Pablo.

RECORDING SECRETARY – SARAH B.: As we reach the final months of this panel, I’ve been devoting more time to making this panel’s Motions Book more navigable. Thanks to the feedback of one of our DCMCs, I’ve started adding links to the full text of motions in the Index of Motions. This has been a time-consuming process that I think will be worthwhile in the future. Because this has and will take a lot of time, I

might need help with another project I hope to complete. We've been fortunate to get through business quickly with this panel, leaving time to discuss several topics. I'd like to add a summary of ideas expressed during those discussions to the Motions Book. If you'd like to help with that, please let me know.

LITERATURE/GRAPEVINE/LA VIÑA - MATT E.: American Sign Language videos for deaf alcoholics are now available on the Grapevine and La Vina YouTube channels. These videos are signed by professional ASL interpreters to avoid anonymity breaks and were developed and funded by the independent Deaf Alcoholic Vodcast Team. This month's Grapevine issue spotlights "Dating & Relationships," where members share their experiences with sober dating and how their relationships have evolved since joining AA. Upcoming topics include LGBTQ+ AA Stories, Making Amends, and celebrating 50 years of "Living Sober." We're also looking for stories about individual Steps and Traditions, so if you have any experiences to share, please submit them. In La Viña, the current special section focuses on Prisons. We invite you to submit your stories for the upcoming Making Amends and Parties in Sobriety issues. Additionally, you can subscribe to the La Viña app to access all editions, archives, and audio stories right on your smartphone.

DISTRICT REPORTS

DISTRICT 01 (MONTEREY) – ANNETTE C.: D01 heard a report from a GSR describing the position of PICPC, what's involved, and how the area can support a potential PICPC chair. Our PICPC position has been vacant for six years, and we have several other vacant positions, such as Archives and H&I. Our GSRs announce these vacancies to their groups. Our Alternate DCMC reported on her experience from the Pacific Regional Forum. We took a group discussion on the motion to maintain hybrid functionality for the Area. Amara, DCMC from D04, attended our meeting online and gave a thought-provoking, informative, and inspiring presentation on the experience of the DCMC in the hybrid environment. We continue implementing suggestions from our Ad-hoc Committee from our 2023 District Inventory. We will host an AA Trivia game during the Monterey Bay Area Round Up on Saturday, August 31, at 1:00 pm. If you have any great AA Trivia questions, please send them my way.

DISTRICT 02 (SALINAS/SAN BENITO) – BRIAN M.: We discussed the upcoming Delegate's report on August 7 and the International Convention 2025 at our June business meeting. Thanks to our visiting area officer (VAO) for sharing their knowledge and insight about general service, especially our group representatives. We welcomed a visit from a friend from District 04, who informed us about an upcoming safety forum. Salinas Intergroup will host the 41st Coastal Rally August 16-18. It's three days of meetings, food, and fun in Spreckles.

DISTRICT 03 (SANTA CRUZ) – DEB A.: Our District is honored to co-host next year's Preconference Assembly. Our VAO helped fuel involvement with enthusiasm. She said that it is "our responsibility to participate in life" and that this assembly will be a perfect opportunity to do that. Many current and former General Service members are offering their help. A contract with the Marriott Courtyard near the Boardwalk has been signed for the 2-day event, and we are finalizing details with the Santa Cruz Civic Center, the meeting venue. Archives continue to be very active, encouraging groups to submit historical information. More storage will be on the next Archives Chair task list. The District's monthly meeting roundtable centered on how to get groups excited about General Service and the Conference process.

DISTRICT 04 (SANTA CLARA NORTH) – AMARA G.: Three GSRs and one DCM received scholarships to attend the Pacific Regional Forum and will report next month. As a result of our District Inventory last year, a motion was presented to form a Standing Accessibility Committee. Discussion continues around the importance of PI/CPC and whether our joint PI/CPC & BTG committee structure with D40 is serving D04's needs. Our Safety Committee is organizing a bilingual hybrid Safety in A.A. Forum on October 19th. Please complete and share the anonymous survey to help us understand safety issues in our area. All information can be found on our website district04cnca.org.

DISTRICT 40 (SANTA CLARA SOUTH)—PAMELA S.: The delegate's report included a potluck and a hybrid format with good participation. We heard an evolution in the thoughts and feelings expressed by district members. We were thankful for the Delegate's slide show, which our GSRs were encouraged to use. District members greatly participated in the Regional Forum. We especially enjoyed the videos shared by the General Service Office. We are an internal linguistic overlay district [combined English and Spanish language]. In the spirit of rotation, we are involving more translation committee members. There appear to be communication challenges as we seek to celebrate unity this year. We hope our members will help unite us through more active communication and cooperation.

DISTRICT 05 (SAN MATEO) – BRENT M.: The July Unity Day, themed "Connecting with Love, Unity, and Service," was well-attended. The district report highlighted strong group commitment but noted low general service participation. The event featured an area archives display, PENYPAA-led karaoke, and an overview of the 74th GSC by the area delegate. At the July business meeting, district officers and committee chairs presented position descriptions, and discussions were held on the upcoming Summer Assembly, collecting group consciences when participation is low.

DISTRICT 06 (SAN FRANCISCO)—DAN B.: At the district meeting, a presentation on the Summer Assembly was given, and a carpool to Campbell was arranged. The

district discussed forming an Accessibilities Committee and continued discussing GSR Engagement and returning meetings to a physical location. Officers are presenting job descriptions in preparation for the October elections. The GSR Outreach Campaign aims to recruit 20 new GSRs by year-end. SF Unity Day on October 5 from 10 am 50 3 pm will feature round tables and workshops. At the Pacific Regional Forum, I enjoyed hearing directly from GSO staff and trustees, particularly discussing how we can improve communication in AA through technology.

DISTRICT 07 (ALAMEDA NORTH): MANISHA: - The district held well-attended June and July meetings, featuring a heartfelt, well-attended delegate conference report. Our VAO had an engaging and interactive discussion on the upcoming Summer Assembly and the Pacific Regional Forum and shared their personal journey through general service. In June, Amara, DCMC from District 04, delivered a timely and well-received presentation on safety in AA. Many groups in our district particularly struggle with concerns related to race and gender expression from their members, so the presentation was very relevant and appreciated. Financial concerns and discussions are arising as hybrid format expenses may surpass contributions. Planning for the November area election assembly and a Public Information table at Oakland Pride on 9/8 is ongoing. The district welcomed six new GSRs in June and July, but retention remains challenging, prompting discussions on better support for new GSRs.

DISTRICT 70 (ALAMEDA SOUTH) – EILEEN P.: D70 had our annual Delegate Night Potluck. Many visitors joined us online and in person and enjoyed the Delegate's report. We hosted the Area 06 Public Information Workshop on July 20th. Thanks to Miguel H and all the presenters for this informative workshop and networking opportunity. At the July District meeting, we welcomed four new GSRs and passed a motion to produce and distribute our District newsletter using MailChimp. We will make the transition in the upcoming months. We are also discussing participation in a joint PI event with East Bay Intergroup, Valley Service Center, and D07.

DISTRICT 08 (CONTRA COSTA) – MEG B.: In July, we had our delegate report back, one of our favorite nights. Many local AAs who were not currently involved in GS attended. New GSRs and alts continue to attend our monthly meeting. We've had a few visitors come to "check us out," mostly people invited by current GS people to consider making themselves available for the next panel. Our Accessibilities Ad Hoc is researching what our county's needs are. They've received some help from other district access committees. We're over halfway through our job description presentations. We had 11 members attend the Pacific Regional Forum, and our scholarship winner will give a presentation. We are watching for heat advisories. We'll implement our recently developed extreme heat action plan if one occurs. We will meet online only, as our meeting room has no AC.

DISTRICT 09 (SOLANO SOUTH) – No report.

DISTRICT 90 (SOLANO NORTH) - STEVEN L.: We will select a date to meet and update our district guidelines at our next officers' meeting. At our district meetings, our officers have been describing their responsibilities and sharing their experiences. On August 17th, we will have a hybrid AA Grapevine Writing Workshop to help inspire our members to submit articles to the Grapevine. It will be held at our intergroup office at 413 William St. in Vacaville and will also be on Zoom.

DISTRICT 10 (MARIN) – RIAZ D.: We've moved our district meeting to a new venue with a more robust and accessible hybrid component. We have received good feedback from members. Our VAO explained the business and assembly structure and why GSRs should attend. We're planning our Unity Day. GSRs have expressed frustration that we have taken good district inventory, but little action has been taken. So, our VAOs have helped facilitate discussions and create action items based on those discussions.

DISTRICT 11 (NAPA) - SANDY S.: We held our first DBM in person with a hybrid format in July, facilitated by our alternate DCMC while I was out of the country. Our DCMs held the sub-district meeting and discussed taking the Area motions back to their groups. Our VAO shared their experience with "passing on service commitments." During the discussion of PRAASA scholarships, points were made about using extra funds for local services and when it's best to distribute funds to GSO. As this was our first hybrid meeting, there was a lively discussion of what changes may be used next month to optimize accessibility. BTG and PICPC continue their vital service work. Intergroup hosted the monthly birthday meeting. You can find local information on our website, www.aanapa.org.

DISTRICT 12 (SONOMA) – DENISE G.: Several of us from District 12 attended the Pacific Region Forum, and it was fantastic to see so many familiar faces from CNCA. At our July meeting, our VAO presented the history of the Pacific Regional Forum. We have started our Officer job descriptions in preparation for district elections in November. We have a tentative date for a writing workshop for Grapevine and LaVina articles on 10/5. There are still many details to be worked out. I'll share more info as it becomes available. We passed a motion to combine our Hybrid Service Unit with our I&T Committee at our July business meeting. We feel it will be more efficient to have it under the umbrella of our I&T committee and to ensure that certain practices are set in place and followed when Hybrid is requested or needed.

DISTRICT 13 (LAKE) – No report.

DISTRICT 14 (MENDOCINO) – MICHAEL Q.: The district meeting was held last Sunday in Ukiah. We presented three district job descriptions. Last month, we approved a contribution to the Area. This month, we reviewed our current finances and will start a discussion on our prudent reserve. Our VAO presented on the Summer Assembly: what business we could vote on and a review of the workshop topics. She gave us insight into how picking the topics evolved and her experience. PI/CPC presented at Willits High School's Health Class while they were studying addiction, drugs, and alcohol; it was well received with loads of follow-up questions. Our BTG committee has a new life, a new chair, and great enthusiasm. Mendypaa is planning a speaker meeting (smores provided) and a 3-day campout at Casper Beach. Next month, we will meet in Willits for our Delegate Conference Report Back and Ice Cream Social. Eric was pre-booked this year for this date, so our report will be given by our Alt. Delegate Miguel.

DISTRICT 15 (HUMBOLDT/DEL NORTE) - MEGAN M.: District 15 met only on Zoom at our usual meeting date and time, the second Saturday of the month. Someone else had reserved our usual meeting place before we could reserve all the second Saturdays of the month. The group expressed gratitude for being able to use Zoom, so our work was uninterrupted. We elected a new coffee maker for the in-person meetings and Kat C. as the DCM of our sub-district 001, Del Norte County. We are discussing the Assembly motions so that we can form a District 15 conscience on them and that our GSRs understand the relevancy of the motions.

DISTRICT 16 (SPANISH CENTRAL) – ROSALBA P.: I am the newly elected alternate DCMC of District 16. We had our business meeting last Wednesday, thanks to the area officer who visited us with good and relevant information. D16 attended the Pacific regional forum; it was exciting and very pleasant to have had the attendance and participation of our GSRs. We continue with the La Viña workshop on the first Friday of each month. We continue to visit our groups to motivate them to get their GSR to serve on the next panel. We will start our cycle of sharing our 38th anniversary this July 31st, and the celebration will be on August 18.

DISTRICT 17 (SPANISH SOUTH) – LUIS R.: We have two new GSRs from groups that didn't have a GSR on this panel, securing one for the next panel. Our district is still working on the summer assembly, and tonight, we'll have another meeting to touch base to make sure the area has a nice assembly. We're also working on the Hispanic forum, which will be held in San Jose, and everyone is welcome. PI and CPC presented in the San Martin Paris Church in Mountain View, informing the community about A.A. BTG continues their usual presentations. We will host the last Interdistrict in November and have also started working on that event.

DISTRICT 18 (SPANISH NORTH) – RODRIGO Z.: My district is going through a very important moment, making advances on several things. We have a great

relationship with the Intergroup Office and are working together. The Intergroup Office has given us great financial support. We passed motions to do an orientation for our GSRs before our business meeting, open a bank account for our district, purchase 30 radios for our interpretation service, and create an interpretation and technology subcommittee. We're almost finished creating the guidelines for our district.

DISTRICT 19 (SPANISH SOUTH SOUTH)—MIGUEL: We learned about service rotation during our district meeting and are very excited about the assembly.

DISTRICT 20 (SPANISH EAST) – FRANCISCO Z.: We participated in our business meeting through the area officer with the topic “rotation.” We had the opportunity to participate in the Pacific Regional Forum of the Pacific. We have new GSRs and continue to visit unrepresented groups to inform them of the importance of having a GSR. At the next business meeting, our delegate will visit us with the report of the 74th conference. We are extending the invitation for our next summer assembly to our district.

AREA STANDING & SUB-COMMITTEES, SHARING SESSIONS, AND LIAISON REPORTS

ACCESSIBILITIES – THOM H.: A Marin group has a robust plan to help the unhoused people in their area access AA. Alt. Chair Enrique reported a district-sharing workshop with all the groups about safety and helping people who cannot attend the meetings. Summer assembly workshop topics reviewed accomplishments, Marin Unity Day commitment, budget needs, and messages for whether there is designated seating for the deaf and hard of hearing. District 04 finally has an Accessibility committee on its way to new and exciting things. District 19 attended the PI/CPC workshop and is bringing the information to their District. District 70 remains in contact with the District, and there is no request for additional information. We discussed the Housekeeping motion for a banner. Someone suggested adding a QR code to the banner for accessibility. There was not a lot of information to have a QR code to add- it would be nice to have more information.

ARCHIVES - CAROL H.: We held our workday and discovered some interesting documents about AA coming to California. Our workdays are always exciting when we hear “no” and “ah” because someone has found a fascinating item. We are excited to learn about using Airtable to enable group history forms on the CNCA web. We invited an Area officer to join us on our next workday, August 14, to educate our digital systems people about Airtable. The officer will research the cost of our own subscription. District Archives Chairs are working on gathering group

histories. We took an Area Archives display to the District 5 Unity Day. We love doing this, so please reach out if you want us to display it on your Unity Day.

BRIDGING THE GAP - JOHN O.: An ad hoc committee is working on creating a consistent message in BTG literature. Gavin will present on the benefits of the Airtable system at BTGWW. The BTG forum is progressing but may need more funding. Discussions are ongoing about adding travel funds for the assembly coordinator to the 2025 budget, with alternative options being considered. Efforts are being made to increase Spanish-speaking districts' participation and reporting at BTG meetings.

CNCA COMMENTS/COMENTARIOS - CHUCK B.: In July, we mailed out 20 Spanish and 16 English newsletters, the same as the last three months. We hope your district will consider taking on this commitment for the next panel. Don't feel you must wait until your new district officers are elected. They will be grateful for the opportunity to be of service!

FINANCE – JAVIER L.: The finance committee reviewed the housekeeping motions on today's agenda to determine the financial impact. We are continuing with the budget process for 2025. We strongly remind you to send us your budget before the summer assembly. We've only received the budgets of two committees so far. Thank you to the committees who already supplied their budget information. Please contact the finance chair if you have any questions about who the committee's liaison officer is. We have divided up the work for the 2025 budget to assist in our long-term budget process. As a committee, we rewrote the text on the website's finance page and hope you can view it.

INTERPRETATION AND TRANSLATION - ELENA B.: The committee fulfilled the request to bring the interpretation equipment for the PI/CPC workshop on July 20th. At our monthly meeting, we discussed the availability for the summer assembly request to bring equipment for the dinner the night before the assembly hosted by District 17. We will have our monthly meeting in August on the third Wednesday. We translated eleven documents plus the Comments and Comentarios of the month. We worked on our committee budget for 2025 and are ready to submit it.

PI/CPC - MIGUEL H.: We discussed our experience at the PI/CPC in Castro Valley. We got lots of information and materials and the excitement to keep participating and collecting experiences to reach out to the still-suffering alcoholic. We learned how to reach out and work with the professionals, set up a literature table based on your audience, and use printable materials provided by GSO to make finding information easier by adding QR codes and Website links. We agreed to have a task this month to post QR code sheets. Next month, we'll share "Pass it On" as we get closer to the last part of Panel 73.

TECHNOLOGY - JACQUELINE P.: The Hybrid Team needs volunteers to serve as remote Zoom alternates for Assemblies and Area Committee Meetings. Please contact Hybrid Event Coordinator Don L. at the Hybrid table or 925-354-2018 if you're available. We're ready to help you learn about Text-to-Vote in preparation for our Election Assembly on 11/9. We created a sub-committee that prepared a process to capture all votes, including Text-to-Vote, paper votes, and online votes. We'll test Text-to-Vote with you at the Summer Assembly on Saturday, Aug. 10, with a mock election roster (e.g., favorite fruit). If successful, we'll pass our process on to the election Team from CNIA 07), who will facilitate our election. Thanks to DCMC Megan B. from District 08 for her service to the sub-committee. The Hybrid Team will provide sound for the Friday night dinner before the Summer Assembly and has done a walk-through of the site. Two members of the Hybrid Team will be onsite for the Area's PI/CPC Workshop coming up on Monday, July 29. We are prepping for our Oct. 26 workshop on "What Makes a Good Hybrid Meeting." We are almost finished with our budget process and continue to refine the Tech Committee Guidelines. Our next meeting is online Monday, Aug. 12. Join us!

WEBSITE - JAMES B.: Our committee maintains and updates the Area website, CNCA06.org. Our committee meets on Zoom every third Thursday at 5:15 p.m. If you are interested in our committee, please feel free to come check us out by attending the meeting. We still have room on the web committee if you know anyone who needs to improve their sobriety with service. Content updates and patching continue to be completed. The finance committee section was recently updated. I thank Cathy, Jose, and Jeff for their time and effort on the committee.

DCM SHARING SESSION - MAUREEN G.: Our topic was the Spirit of Rotation. It was a facilitated conversation, and people gave their own thoughts and experiences. Perspectives ranged from having a hard time letting go to expressing that moving from one role to another on a committee did not create enough rotation and that whole committees are best to rotate. Rotation makes positions available when others step back, and it is good to create opportunities and facilitate the functioning of AA. Variations were noted in how this spiritual practice gets applied at the group, district, area service functions, and even one district from another, such as DCMs rotating between subdistricts. Rotation must be matched with support to have new service members understand the new positions. To join our online sharing session, use the Zoom meeting ID 568 947 843. Next month, we will debrief from the Summer Assembly.

LINGUISTIC SHARING SESSION FOR SPANISH SPEAKERS—ANDRES: The speaker presented the importance of attending the Summer Assembly. We discussed the four workshop topics, and people shared experiences and asked questions. We will discuss reading the Final Conference Report at the next meeting.

LITERATURE/GRAPEVINE/LA VIÑA SHARING SESSION – DAVID S.: We had a presentation and discussion about the history of the Grapevine and learned some interesting information.

CENTRAL OFFICES – DON Z.: The ICOAA holds weekly meetings to discuss staffing and literature fulfillment issues. They suggest asking Intergroups and Steering Committees about their staffing expectations and hours of operation. Literature inventory concerns were addressed, and members are encouraged to buy from central offices to save on shipping. To boost interest, key takeaways from meeting minutes were included in newsletters. The ICOAA Conference will be held in Las Vegas from August 22nd to 25th, fostering better partnerships through discussions with GSO and Grapevine staff.

HISPANIC WOMEN’S WORKSHOP—BLANCA: The 9th Hispanic Workshop is in the planning stages. We’ve printed 1,000 tickets and 100 books and sent them to participating areas. The host area is working on being self-supporting. We meet every third Sunday of every month at 4 p.m. The budget, date, time, and hotel are locked in. We’ve secured a discount for 20 rooms as of right now.

LA VIÑA ANNIVERSARY – FELIPE: We are requesting a letter from the Area to bring the 29th anniversary to our Area next year. August 2nd-4th is the 28th anniversary in Salt Lake City, Utah. Rooms are \$75 per night at the venue hotel. Some of our home groups are attending. We attended the guides meetings in Las Vegas. They’re working on an issue with subscriptions getting lost.

FORO HISPANO - ALEX: We meet weekly. The Fifth Foro Hispano is on October 13th in San Jose. We’ve elected speakers. We meet regularly to plan and visit groups in neighboring Districts.

AREA BUSINESS

PRESENTATIONS

- Revised Assembly Bid Form – *Presented by the CNCA Assembly Coordinator*
Presentation: Jackie B. presented revisions since the last meeting. A yes/no question about whether WiFi is available was added. The paper goods and decorations budgets were added. Spaces for “other” facility expenses were added. There were no questions or objections. << **Bid Form Approved.** >>

- Revised I&T Guidelines – *Presented by the CNCA Interpretation & Translation Committee*
Presentation: Jose L., I&T Committee Chair, presented. Section II, ADMINISTRATIVE PROVISIONS & RESPONSIBILITIES, will change Number Five from Williams

Equipment to “FM radio” equipment. The Williams equipment is no longer used, so any other references to it will be changed. The Portable Radio Coordinator added USB chargers to the list of items stored and transported. The commitment description of the Translation Coordinator added references to Deep L software. There were no questions or suggestions. << **Guidelines will be presented at the ACM on August 24, 2024, for approval.** >>

HOUSEKEEPING MOTIONS

- That CNCA write a letter of support to the La Viña Anniversary Host Committee for the 29th Anniversary - *Presented by the La Viña Anniversary Host Committee*

Presentation: Felipe explained that the intent of this request is to support the bid to host the anniversary in our area. Questions: Q: Is this like the letters of support we provide to YPAAs and other committees in that they don't include any monetary support? A: Yes. There were no objections. << **Housekeeping motion passed.** >>

- That CNCA approve an amended bid form for District 17 for the 2024 Summer Assembly in August – *Presented by District 17 Spanish South*

Presentation: Luis presented. We must enter early on the day of, which costs an extra \$100. We are reducing the cost of food to \$7.50 per person for 300 attendees. We've increased the decorations budget to align with new guidelines. We are adding an additional \$100 for an overhead projector. The facility fee has already been paid. We are doing this due to timing and safety. We don't have a lot of time to set up. The way the stage is set up for people with mobility devices to get on, our projector would cause an unsafe obstruction. They have an overhead projector that's easy to connect to and doesn't pose a safety risk. This bid is an additional \$500 higher than the original bid. There were no questions or objections. << **Housekeeping motion passed.** >>

- That CNCA purchase a customized 8ft tablecloth for the delegate's table at CNCA Assemblies, in an amount not to exceed \$100 – *Presented by the CNCA Assembly Coordinator*

Presentation: Jackie B. presented. She provided historical background on our current banner. It's very large and not easy to attach to the wall, and there are rules about adhesives. Her solution was to create a vinyl banner printed from Walgreens, but it was difficult to attach to tables. She found a good deal for a custom tablecloth that matches the design of our podium sign.

Questions: Q: Did you already purchase it? A: No, I got a quote. // Q: What about the vinyl banner? A: The registration table can be used. // Q: Why are we using a tablecloth? A: We already use one for the delegate's table, but the tall banner we used to use doesn't work anymore. We also need to consider the fact that we have a large projector screen now, reducing our space // Q: Is it \$100 or \$125? A: I set it for \$125. // Q: Are you amending your motion? A: Yes, Amend the motion to “an

amount not to exceed \$125.” // **Q:** Can you steam vinyl? **A:** The banner I used for the demonstration is vinyl. With the approval of this motion, the banner I would like to purchase is polyester, which doesn’t wrinkle very much. It’s very easy to clean. No were no objections. << **Housekeeping motion passed.** >>

- That CNCA reimburse the Area Website Committee for one 2' x 4' vinyl banner to be used at area assemblies and other area events not to exceed \$72 - Presented by the CNCA Website Committee

Presentation: Web Committee Chair James B. presented. It will be hung in front of the table. It’s meant to locate members of the web committee. *Questions:* **Q:** When did the web committee last have a fresh banner or sign? **A:** Twenty-five years, basically since its formation. There were no objections. << **Housekeeping motion passed.** >>

- That CNCA reimburse the Area Accessibilities Committee for one 2' x 4' vinyl banner to be used at area assemblies and other area events not to exceed \$72 - Presented by the CNCA Accessibilities Committee

Presentation: Area Accessibility Chair Thom H. presented. He didn’t have anything to add. *Questions:* **Q:** Is the purpose to identify the committee table? **A:** Yes, so people know where the Accessibilities table is. There were no objections. << **Housekeeping motion passed.** >>

OLD BUSINESS

- That CNCA’s prudent reserve be set to an amount equivalent to two months’ operating expense – Presented by Megan B. and Chuck B.

Discussion: **District or Group consciences:** Our district thanks the area for bringing up this motion because it helped us grapple with our own contributions; it was a good conversation. The majority felt it wasn’t needed. Our area has experienced valleys and peaks but hardly dipped into prudent reserve. The minority opinion was that they felt safer with a larger reserve. People talked about the reserve’s size depending on the type of organization (i.e., group, Intergroup, Area, or General Service Office). **Personal opinions:** One of the presenters of the motion summarized the rationale: We had months of discussion on reimbursing on-site hybrid folks. It saddens me that we considered not paying for our already-provided service. We wouldn’t have the fear of finances clouding our judgment if we had a prudent reserve that wasn’t too much or too little. We could be more prudent in our decisions. // We haven’t dipped into prudent reserve but have turned off our area officer visits, a service we’ve decided to provide. We are turning off our service instead of going into the prudent reserve. // I wonder if we would anticipate having twelve months of officer visits if we increased the prudent reserve. // To clarify, when we (the officers) decide to suspend officer visits, we do it based on operating expenses, not what’s in the savings or prudent reserve. // **Vote by substantial unanimity. Y: 24; N: 15; 8 abstained. Motion failed.** The minority opinion was

heard. If we stop officer visits to prevent going into the prudent reserve, it is contrary to why we have a prudent reserve. We should provide the services we want and use prudent reserve rather than not provide the services. // We had an issue in our district, and our meeting space was removed. I'm not sure if that would happen at the area level. What helped us with this experience was that we had more than one month of prudent reserve. We're a big area, we serve a lot of people. If we had to do something like that, one month wouldn't be enough time to plan. There was no motion to reconsider. << **Motion failed.** >>

NEW BUSINESS

- That CNCA provide funding for the annual subscription of ManyCam Software, at a cost not to exceed \$100, used to produce hybrid Area events
- *Presented by the CNCA Technology Committee*

District or Group consciences: None. **Personal opinions:** Point of information: This is the last month of the subscription. We will have it for the summer assembly but not the next ACM. // **Q:** What is ManyCam, and what do we use it for? **A:** It helps enhance the video experience. We use it for split screens. It allows us to project multiple camera views on one screen. You can use it to produce videos, PowerPoint presentations, picture-in-picture, and speaker views. You can also create text for the lower third of the screen (for directions to get help or ayuda). You can see the chair and the person at the microphone side-by-side. It enhances online participation to make them feel like they are in the room rather than on a screen. That's the intention. We got to use it because someone allowed us to use their subscription at no cost to the area. // This has enhanced the hybrid experience; I'm in favor. // **Q:** Is this meant to authorize the one-year subscription for one year, or will it continue without action? **A:** We request an annual subscription but would come before the body each year and request renewal via housekeeping motion. // I don't know anything about technology, but I do know that I come to the area meetings, and somehow, whatever it is you do, those of us online feel a part of it. During online meetings at my district, I don't know what we do differently, but we feel as though we are an audience. I like what we do here, and I hope it continues. // Each assembly is in different locations. We don't have a full tech day to set it up. ManyCam speeds up the setup process and makes it nimbler to set up. It's not about having a fancy production. We think it's important for the chair and speaker to be seen easily, and ManyCam allows us to do that seamlessly. We also used adjusted lighting and contrast through ManyCam when the chair was hard to see because of a glare. // If we improve accessibility for \$100, we should make this happen. // I've been doing hybrid meetings for the ACM for over a year, and this is my first time back in person. Over the last year, participation has been harder because of bandwidth issues. **Q:** Does this have anything to do with bandwidth? **A:** No, it has to do with projecting different types of images. << **Motion will become Old Business at the Area Committee Meeting on August 24, 2024.** >>

- That CNCA06 provide yearly funding for one member of the Technology Committee to attend the annual National A.A. Technology Workshop, at a cost not to exceed \$1,500 - *Presented by the CNCA Technology Committee*

District or Group consciences: None. **Personal opinions:** This motion is straightforward. Including technology in A.A. and learning how to do that at the area level is important. In favor. // Our district had scholarships for people attending this workshop online. The investment of the technology committee to have a higher level of connection is critical to be in person. // When this motion was presented, I heard that our area was providing an example and contributing knowledge but not benefitting as much. Perhaps it would be more helpful to hold an area workshop on technology for other areas, sharing our experience, strength, and hope. // I was a beneficiary of one of these and attended this conference. It was very valuable to me. It was great to be with other people interested in technology in A.A. I gained a lot of information. It's well worth the money. // A GSR from my home group attended this and learned a lot. We must embrace it. We're not going backward. With the advent of meeting online due to the pandemic, we've received its benefits for access and public health. The more information and the better we can implement technology at the area level, the more will funnel down to our districts and local groups. // Our technology committee benefits from this. My concern is whether we should send someone at the end of the panel; will they still be able to share that information with our area? // It's valuable to network on information and sharing. I support this motion. // In my district, we need to learn more about technology to help the alcoholics coming in. I'm in favor of this motion. << **Motion will become Old Business at the Area Committee Meeting on August 24, 2024.** >>

DISCUSSION TOPICS

- Food at Assemblies

I've talked to people in my district about this. At the Pre-Conference Assembly, we had over \$2,000 in the 7th tradition. It was close to that amount at the post-conference. It's best to motivate people at our assemblies to put money in the basket. We should have baskets near the food. A.A. is not free for us; it's for the people coming in, so we must spend money ourselves. // It's challenging to prepare food at assemblies because of the different dietary needs of people (vegetarian, vegan, etc.). The host committee struggled more than before when the menu was simple. // Everywhere I go in service, nobody feeds me. If I go to PRAASA, I buy my food. If I go to a Forum, I buy my food. What's our intention with providing food? Is it to bring people in? Is it a bribe? Are we providing it because we always have and don't know how to stop it? // We had difficulty hosting the assembly as a small district because we didn't have a lot of participation. We were guessing on numbers because we didn't register to attend the assembly. We had a lot of wasted food, which was unfortunate. I think the time we spent trying to figure out food would have been better spent on twelfth-step work. We're spending about \$15,000

annually on food; how else could we better spend it? What if we had a website template for each district or spent it on tech in some way to reach the still-suffering alcoholic? // If we stopped providing lunch, would we need to add how many restaurants are nearby to the bid form? Could you imagine everyone scattering for lunch and expecting them to come back? The food is about “breaking bread” and the fellowship. // In the motions book, there was an ad hoc committee to research assemblies in 2016, in addition to the one we’ve had more recently. In the 2016 ad hoc, they found that earlier assemblies in our area charged a small registration fee. It’s attractive to me to help with planning and make it more accessible for all districts to host an assembly, regardless of size. I’d be willing to pay for it. // Our food might be a bribe, but it’s questionable. I’m concerned about the practical issue of going off-site to get lunch. Some assembly locations don’t have a lot of restaurants. How many people will show up on time after lunch? And how might that affect the outcome of the assembly, for example, if it’s an election assembly? Serving lunch at the assemblies helps ensure people participate. // We’ve had a great discussion. I hope someone will make a motion. I don’t think we’re talking about getting rid of it. // Pizza! When I was the assembly coordinator, the most difficult part was the food every time. It also turned out to be the most rewarding. The kitchen was the happiest place at the assembly. I’ve heard people say food trucks, but how’d we get food trucks in remote areas? CNIA does not provide food and has registration fees. // Many GSRs aren’t reimbursed for going to ACMs or assemblies. They go with their own money and sometimes miss work to participate. Some people will benefit from food assemblies. // I like that the area supports participation at assemblies by providing food, but I understand the financial burden. As a compromise, what if the area is subsidized by charging something like \$3? We have the baskets, but we could do something more official if that's not enough. // I’m new to general service and don’t have any expectations. Asking people to register and pay for food in advance would be helpful for planning. // Food is what got me here. Someone urged me to help make potatoes in the kitchen, and I had a great bonding experience with those in the kitchen. We had a baked potato bar, which was affordable and practical. Be prudent; we don’t have to be the best. We’re spending the group’s money. // I, too, came for food. We take a 10-minute break, and people barely make it back in time. Nothing is broken. Why would we need to change it? Food is a critical component in allowing people to participate. Especially with the risk of the assembly going over time. // As a committee chair for the election assembly, I think having lunch is important. I’m trying to get 15-20 people to volunteer at the registration table, and I’m using lunch to encourage them.

WHAT’S ON YOUR MIND?

Come visit us in Humboldt County on the 2nd and 4th of August for the Redwood Coast Roundup! It’s an old-style roundup we had for many years before COVID-19, and we’re trying to get it started again. There will be food and speakers. Remember

how good the food was at the summer assembly? That same person will provide food at the roundup. Visit Redwoodcoastroundup.org to register.

Chitra S. closed the meeting at 3:30 with the Responsibility Declaration.

Respectfully submitted,

Sarah B.
CNCA Recording Secretary, Panel 73

Treasurer Job Description – P73

Key Responsibilities:

- Pick up mail from the Petaluma UPS Store.
- Process checks in QuickBooks and email receipts.
- Deposit checks at Bank of America.
- Enter Square Contributions into QuickBooks.
- Manage reimbursement forms from trusted servants and process payments for bills, interpreters, and Area expenses.
- Manage payments for all monthly services and collect cash from ACM's and Assemblies, accounting for transactions in QuickBooks.
- Coordinate with Districts and Assembly Coordinator to allocate funds for events (facility, food, supplies reimbursement).
- Reconcile each bank account monthly to ensure accuracy.
- Log all monthly expenses in the Expense Tracking Workbook and distribute them to Finance Chair, Delegate, and Chair for accountability.
- Visit approximately three district visits per month and a committee, some districts requiring overnight stays.
- File taxes and ensure compliance with financial regulations.
- Collaborate with an impartial auditor quarterly to oversee bookkeeping practices.
- Maintain current insurance coverage and provide proof for each event organized by the Area.
- Generate monthly reports for Website and CNCA Comments, detailing Budget vs. Actuals, and a Statement of Financial Position.
- Prepare District and Committee Visit Reports as required.
- Create monthly Treasurer's reports for ACM's and Assemblies.
- Attend Finance Committee Meetings prior to ACM, the ACM itself, and Officers meetings post-ACM.
- Ensure all necessary supplies are available for the Finance table at ACM/Assemblies.

- Attend all four assemblies in person.
- Communicate post-ACM with District DCMC's and Committee Chairs regarding visits and schedule future events accordingly.

Helpful Skills

- Experience with QuickBooks and Excel.
- Organizational skills and mindfulness.
- Ability to ask for help.

Time Requirements

10-20 hours a week – all inclusive, and depending on the time of Month, Year & Learning Curve.



FINANCIAL REPORTS

California Northern Coastal Area
 Budget vs. Actuals: 2024 Budget - FY24 P&L
 January - June, 2024

	TOTAL	
	ACTUAL	BUDGET
Revenue		
002 Group Contributions	54,844.55	58,000.00
003 District Contributions	15,652.34	9,000.00
004 Assembly Contributions	4,309.25	3,250.00
005 Tradition 7, Area Comm.	2,306.85	1,999.98
008 Personal/Misc Contributions	876.60	3,349.98
010 Interest Income	1.87	2.52
Total Revenue	\$77,991.46	\$75,602.48
GROSS PROFIT	\$77,991.46	\$75,602.48
Expenditures		
020 EXPENSE		
021 Delegate Expense	6,526.52	5,283.15
050 Officer Expense	13,137.63	18,461.04
130 Committee Expenses	15,282.63	19,355.48
300 General Expenses		
310 Assembly Expenses	15,470.59	17,790.00
340 Area Committee Expenses	18,065.09	16,865.00
360 Administration and Fees	1,331.31	1,274.98
370 Other Conference	3,500.00	3,800.00
Total 300 General Expenses	38,366.99	39,729.98
Total 020 EXPENSE	73,313.77	82,829.65
Total Expenditures	\$73,313.77	\$82,829.65
NET OPERATING REVENUE	\$4,677.69	\$ -7,227.17
NET REVENUE	\$4,677.69	\$ -7,227.17

California Northern Coastal Area

Statement of Financial Position

As of June 30, 2024

	TOTAL
ASSETS	
Current Assets	
Bank Accounts	
Operating Funds - Checking	20,195.22
Prudent Reserve - Savings	13,850.57
Total Bank Accounts	\$34,045.79
Other Current Assets	
Assembly Deposits	850.00
Undeposited Funds	167.14
Total Other Current Assets	\$1,017.14
Total Current Assets	\$35,062.93
TOTAL ASSETS	\$35,062.93
LIABILITIES AND EQUITY	
Liabilities	
Total Liabilities	
Equity	
Operating Funds ~ Adjusted	16,534.67
Prudent Reserve ~ Savings	13,850.57
Net Revenue	4,677.69
Total Equity	\$35,062.93
TOTAL LIABILITIES AND EQUITY	\$35,062.93

Cash Basis Saturday, July 20, 2024 01:01 PM GMT-07:00

1/1

AREA MOTIONS

Area Committee Motions

- **Continue at Area Committee Meeting August 24, 2024**

OLD BUSINESS

- That CNCA provide funding for the annual subscription of ManyCam Software, at a cost not to exceed \$100, used to produce hybrid Area events - Presented by the CNCA Technology Committee on 6/22/24
- That CNCA06 provide yearly funding for one member of the Technology Committee to attend the annual National A.A. Technology Workshop, at a cost not to exceed \$1,500 - Presented by the CNCA Technology Committee on 6/22/24

Area Assembly Motions

- **Continue at Summer Assembly August 10, 2024**

OLD BUSINESS

- That CNCA continue to provide hybrid functionality for every Area Committee Meeting and each Assembly. – Presented by District 15, Humboldt/Del Norte at the Area Committee Meeting on 9/23/23
- That CNCA 06 expand area officer eligibility to Chairpersons of Area standing and sub-committees. - Presented by Carol H, Jacqueline P, John O, Jose L, Thom H – Standing Committee & Sub-Committee Chairs CNCA06 Panel 73 at the Area Committee Meeting on 12/16/23
- That CNCA 06 extend voting participation at the Area Committee meetings and at assemblies to the Chairpersons of Area standing and sub-committees. - Presented by Carol H, Jacqueline P, John O, Jose L, Thom H – Standing Committee & Sub-Committee Chairs CNCA06 Panel 73 at the Area Committee Meeting on 12/16/23

2024 CALENDAR - PANEL 73

CNCA 2024 Calendar

August

10 — Summer Assembly
24 — Area Committee Mtg

September

28 — Area Committee Mtg

October

26 — Area Committee Mtg

November

9 — Fall Election Assembly
23 — Area Committee Mtg

December

21 — Area Committee Mtg (Note: 3rd Sat)

CALENDAR - PANEL 75

Panel 75 Calendar – CNCA 06

PANEL YEAR ONE - 2025

January 18: Area Committee Meeting (ACM) – Please Note: 3rd Saturday **February**

22: Area Committee Meeting (ACM)

March 7 - 9: PRAASA (Pacific Region A.A. Service Assembly) **March 22:** Area Committee Meeting (ACM)

April 5 & 6: Pre-Conference Assembly

April 26: Area Committee Meeting (ACM)

April 27 - May 3: 75th General Service Conference

May 17: Post Conference Assembly

May 24: Area Committee Meeting (ACM)

June 28: Area Committee Meeting (ACM)

July 3 – 6: A.A. International Convention

July 26: Area Committee Meeting (ACM)

August 2: Summer Assembly

August 23: Area Committee Meeting (ACM)

September 27: Area Committee Meeting (ACM)

October 25: Area Committee Meeting (ACM)

November 1: Fall Inventory Assembly

November 22: Area Committee Meeting (ACM)

December 20: Area Committee Meeting (ACM) – Please Note: 3rd Saturday

PANEL 75 ASSEMBLY DATES

2025 Pre-Conference Assembly

April 5 & 6, 2025

Santa Cruz Civic Auditorium

307 Church St, Santa Cruz, CA

Hosted by Districts 03 & 19

2025 Post Conference Assembly May 17, 2025

2025 Summer Assembly August 2, 2025

2025 Fall Inventory Assembly November 1, 2025

2026 Pre-Conference Assembly April 11 & 12, 2026

2026 Post Conference Assembly May 16, 2026

2026 Summer Assembly Aug 8, 2026
2026 Fall Election Assembly November 7, 2026

COMMITTEES AND SHARING SESSIONS

CNCA 06 ACM, STANDING & SUB-COMMITTEES, and SHARING SESSIONS

CNCA 06 ACM – Area Committee business meeting (HYBRID) - meets at 12:30pm on the 4th Saturday of each month, except January and December it meets the 3rd Saturday. Address: Petaluma Community Center, 320 N. McDowell Blvd., Petaluma, CA 94954. Zoom meeting ID: 632 553 607. Contact CNCA Chair Chitra S for questions/password: chair@cnca06.org

Accessibilities committee (HYBRID) - meets at 11:00am on the 4th Saturday of each month, except January and December it meets the 3rd Saturday. Zoom meeting ID: 987 0872 2632. Contact Accessibilities Chair Thom H for questions/password: accessibilitieschair@cnca06.org

Archives committee (HYBRID) - meets at 10:00am on the 4th Saturday of each month, except January and December it meets the 3rd Saturday. Address: Petaluma Community Center, 320 N. McDowell Blvd., Petaluma, CA 94954. Zoom meeting ID: 987 0872 2632. Contact Archives Chair Carol H for questions/password: archiveschair@cnca06.org

Bridging the Gap (BTG) committee (ONLINE only) - meets at 7pm on the 4th Thursday of each month, except November it meets HYBRID at the ACM. Zoom meeting ID: 988 7891 7593. Contact BTG Chair John O for questions/password: btgchair@cnca06.org

DCM sharing session (HYBRID) - meets at 11:00am on the 4th Saturday each month, except in January and December it meets the 3rd Saturday. Address: Petaluma Community Center, 320 N. McDowell Blvd., Petaluma, CA 94954. Zoom meeting ID: 568 947 843. Contact CNCA Chair Chitra S for questions/password: chair@cnca06.org

DCMC sharing session - Closed Meeting - DCMCs and Alternate DCMCs only. (HYBRID) - meets at 10:00am on the 4th Saturday of each month, except January and December it meets the 3rd Saturday. Address: Petaluma Community Center, 320 N. McDowell Blvd., Petaluma, CA 94954. Zoom meeting ID: 568 947 843. Contact CNCA Chair Chitra S for questions/password: chair@cnca06.org

Finance committee - Closed Meeting – Finance committee members only (in-person) - meets at 11:00am on the 4th Saturday of each month, except January and December it meets the 3rd Saturday.

Address: Petaluma Community Center, 320 N. McDowell Blvd., Petaluma, CA 94954. Contact Finance Chair David N for questions: finance@cnca06.org

Interpretation & Translation committee (ONLINE only) - meets at 7:00pm on the 4th Wednesday of each month.

Zoom meeting ID: 964 6132 5139. Contact I&T Chair Jose L for questions/password: interpret@cnca06.org

Linguistic sharing session for Spanish Speakers (in-person) - meets at 10:00am on the 4th Saturday of each month, except January and December it meets the 3rd Saturday. Address: Petaluma Community Center, 320 N. McDowell Blvd., Petaluma, CA 94954. Contact CNCA Chair Chitra S for questions: chair@cnca06.org

Literature/Grapevine/La Viña sharing session (HYBRID) - meets at 9:00am on the 4th Saturday of each month, except in January and December it meets the 3rd Saturday. Address: Petaluma Community Center, 320 N. McDowell Blvd., Petaluma, CA 94954. Zoom meeting ID: 987 0872 2632. Contact Literature Chair Matt E for questions/password: literature@cnca06.org

Public Information/Cooperation with the Professional Community (PI/CPC) committee (HYBRID) - meets at 9:00am on the 4th Saturday of each month, except in January and December it meets the 3rd Saturday.

Address: Petaluma Community Center, 320 N. McDowell Blvd., Petaluma, CA 94954. Zoom meeting ID: 568 947 843. Contact PI/CPC Chair Miguel H for questions/password: alternatedelegate@cnca06.org

Technology committee (ONLINE only) - meets at 7:00pm on the 2nd Monday of each month.

Zoom meeting ID: 961 5695 6661. Contact Tech Chair Jacqueline P for questions/password: techchair@cnca06.org

Website committee (ONLINE only) - meets at 5:15pm on the 3rd Thursday of each month.

Zoom Meeting ID: 843 8245 4422 Contact Web Chair James B for questions/password: webchair@cnca06.org

CONTACT US

Delegate

Eric L

Delegate@cnca06.org

Alternate Delegate

Miguel H

AlternateDelegate@cnca06.org

Chair

Chitra S

Chair@cnca06.org

Treasurer

Claudia N

Treasurer@cnca06.org

Registrar

Drew B

Registrar@cnca06.org

Recording Secretary

Sarah B

RecordingSecretary@cnca06.org

Assembly Coordinator

Jackie B

AssemblyCoordinator@cnca06.org

Literature/Grapevine/La Viña

Matt E

Literature@cnca06.org

Pacific Regional Trustee

Reilly K

prtreillyk@gmail.com

CNCA

1390 N. McDowell Blvd Suite G – 339

Petaluma, CA 94954

www.cnca06.org

NorCal H&I Committee

PO Box 192490
San Francisco, CA 94119-2490
www.handinorcal.org

Contributions to General Service Board:
General Service Office
PO Box 2407 James A Farley Station
New York, NY 10116-2407

All other Correspondence:
General Service Office
PO Box 459 Grand Central Station
New York, NY 10163
212-870-3400
www.aa.org

